ALAN H. LANDMAN, P.A.

7195 Murrell Road, Suite 102, Melbourne, Fl 32940 Phone (321) 242-9800 / Fax (321) 242-9955 E-MAIL: alan@alandmanpa.com

October 5, 2018

Erin Kraeft

Executive Assistant & Judicial Appt. Coordinator Executive Office of the Governor State of Florida - The Capitol 400 S. Monroe Street Room 209 Tallahassee, FL 32399

Dear Erin,

Please be advised that the JNC convened today to conduct interviews to fill the vacancy created by Judge Harris' elevation to the 5th DCA and the Governor's directive / letter dated 8/10/18.

The following are the list of "QUALIFIED" applicants we recommend to the Governor in alphabetical order (not in order of preference):

- 1. Judge Michelle L. Naberhaus
- 2. General Magistrate Robert Segal
- 3. Suzanne Taylor
- 4. Marielena Tynan

I personally advised the referenced individuals today that they have been chosen as the finalists. I advised them to expect a call from the Governor's office regarding the next appropriate step.

I will overnight the original unredacted applications. I will also enclose a CD with electronic copies of ALL of the unredacted applications, redacted applications, and FDLE background checks.

I consider this to be a completion of my responsibilities as Chair of the 18th Circuit JNC with respect to this particular assignment.

Please advise if there is anything further needed from myself or the committee. As always, it is my pleasure to assist the Governor in this regard.

Sincerely,

Alan Landman, Esq., Chairman Eighteenth Judicial Circuit Nominating Commission

AHL/hc

cc (letter only) via email: JNC Committee Members